From: ave

Sent: 08 April 2025 09:16

To: Andrews, Polly (Cllr) < Polly.Andrews@herefordshire.gov.uk; Baker, Bruce

<Bruce.Baker2@herefordshire.gov.uk>; Carwardine, Jacqui

<Jacqui.Carwardine@herefordshire.gov.uk>; Cole, Simeon < Simeon.Cole@herefordshire.gov.uk>;

Davies, Clare (Councillor, Ward Member for Bromyard West) < Clare.Davies@herefordshire.gov.uk;

Davies, David david.davies2@herefordshire.gov.uk; Engel, Matthew

< <u>Matthew.Engel@herefordshire.gov.uk</u>>; Evans, Matthew < <u>Matthew.Evans@herefordshire.gov.uk</u>>;

Gennard, Catherine < Catherine. Gennard@herefordshire.gov.uk >; Hamblin, Peter

<<u>Peter.Hamblin@herefordshire.gov.uk</u>>; James, Terry (Cllr) <<u>Terry.James@herefordshire.gov.uk</u>>;

Simmons, Stef <Stefanie.Simmons@herefordshire.gov.uk>; Stone, John (Cllr)

<<u>John.Stone@herefordshire.gov.uk</u>>; Taylor, Charlotte (Cllr)

<charlotte.taylor5@herefordshire.gov.uk>; Woodall, Mark < Mark. Woodall4@herefordshire.gov.uk>

Subject: Planning meeting Land at Helenswood Farm 9/04/25 Objection P243018/O

Dear Councillors

I would kindly ask you for support to Mary Hill's objection to the proposed planning at Helenswood Farm as below.

As Mary is unable to attend I have asked Councillor Richard Thomas to read out Mary's objection.

Kind regards

Joanne Bridgen

Stepdaughter to Mrs Mary Hill, "Blue Haze" Kingsthorne.

Land at Helenswood Farm HR2 8AL (2 Dwellings)P243018/O OBJECTION

FROM Joanne Bridgen on behalf of Mrs Mary Hill, Blue Haze, KIngsthorne, Herefordshire.

Thank you Councillors, for giving me the opportunity of raising an objection to this proposal.

I am writing on behalf of my Stepmother, Mary Hill who is unable to attend in person as she is currently unwell. Sadly, I am also unable to attend as I reside in Dorset.

Mary has lived at Blue Haze since the 1980's and both she and my late father Derek Hill have been pillars of their community in the parish of Much Dewchurch.

It was of great shock to Mary, proposal. to hear of this

Therefore, I briefly outline a list of her valid objections;

- Mary and Derek paid substantial fees to solicitors in the mid 1980's which was a huge part of their income. This was to set up the grant of easement with the owner of the land to guarantee their easement and access to the land. The spreaders are in the middle of the proposed development, which has been overlooked by the drainage experts.
- The access is not wide enough for cars and construction equipment. We understand the owner of "Ivy Cottage" owns the hedgerow adjoining her property and she would have to allow use of her land to assist with the access.
- The properties proposed are "palatial mansions "of unacceptable height and scale. They are completely overbearing to the existing properties of "Blue Haze" and "Ivy Cottage". Mary will lose her privacy, light, and the enjoyment of her property.
- The properties are incongruent with the character of the area.
- Loss of ancient woodland and grade 2 agricultural land.
- Increased light pollution.

Over the past three months since submission of this application, Mary's health has deteriorated due to the stress and worry caused by the proposed development.

I would sincerely ask the councillors to consider her objections before making the decision.

Thank you for listening,

Joanne Bridgen on behalf of Mary Hill